

Intergroup March 2025

14 in attendance with 1 on zoom

Ali read the traditions

Prior Minutes read and approved, Bill motioned to approve, and Ben seconded

Treasurers report

Ending Balance \$3469.33

Income \$100 from clock tower women's group and \$80 from rainbow group

Expect to get \$1100 back from special events from St Patrick's day event

Sent February report to webmaster

Treatment – Chalice, \$65.47 balance. Next meeting 4-17 at meeting place. Have a literature chair now – woohoo! Looking into bridging the gap stuff, trying to understand the area process so she submitted one to area and those are sent to the dcm's and gsr's of the location of the need. Question is should they go to the treatment committee? Discussion on how bridging the gap works and/or should work. Sounds like Lincoln is unique in having a bridging the gap contact. Dean said he just needs a group conscious from intergroup that it's okay to send to treatment vs dcm's. We will discuss it in new business.

Corrections – \$53.21 balance. Last meeting snowed out – nothing to report

Website – everything received has been posted. 1 meeting change, update address of Rainbow Group.

Hotline – March: 29 calls, all but 1 for info, the other 1 hung up before connected after only making 1 attempt. February: 29 calls, most interesting one was for the office – wanting to know if there were any Arabic speaking meetings, or a Arabic big book.

PICPC – March 18th met, balance \$277.36 – don't need a disbursement, nothing spent first quarter. Reviewing upcoming GSC agenda items related to PICPC and attending question and answer session. On 6-6 they will attend CFAC city impact event and then project connect in October. Creating tear away flyers with info may be related to meeting guide and other helpful bits of info. Calling places to see if they need literature. Looking at cpc work this next quarter. They meet next on 4-8 at 6 at highway dinner, or 530 for dinner.

Special events \$2,036 balance, paying \$1,100 to intergroup . Easter egg hunt on the 19th, start time is 10:30. St Patrick's day went well 7th – \$113, donations for meal \$456, raffle \$639 dollars. Also got babysitting donations. Will continue babysitting at speaker portion of events,

it went very well. Also helpful having info proved on intergroup at the event. Save the dates have been created lake day is Memorial Day, 4th of July at antelope park, looking for donation of candy or eggs for Easter event. St. Patrick's Day event – Spent \$862.54 – budget was \$800

District 3 – met in March, 5 or 6 in attendance, have new secretary – non GSR. Discussed highlights of Casper WSRAASC. Also talked about reunion and hospitality table . Next meeting is at 1 on 4-12 at the meeting place, \$1,500 balance is district balance

District 21 – Met 3-416, beginning balance is \$168.92, contribution of \$80 from Women's Circle of Friends, ending balance is \$248.92. DCM got a list of all meetings in our district and is attending those who don't come to districts. Ensuring they at least get minutes. We have 4 meetings that are a mystery – let us know if you know of any contact information for: Willard Group, Sunday am Group, Penthouse Group, Friday Night Gathering place. Meetings going well.

District22 – met on zoom 3-19, beg balance \$948.73 new acct at west gat bank. \$114 ish from Sunday night was deposited before closing old acct, outstanding \$32 to DCM. Rent doesn't appear to have been paid since they moved and estimate it's \$10-\$15 per month. Have workshop meeting 3-29 at 11 to continue planning the: Pastries, Popcorn and Principles workshop which will be on 5-31 from 1-3 at St Matthew's. Will be a flyer, still planning this. Wild bunch anniversary, grace m speaker. Decided on budget and food for workshop – which is workshop on workshops. Group updates. Looking to add some additional zoom meetings for the Lincoln woman's zoom meetings

Dist 29 – no report

Group reports

Life preservers – now open meeting, 15-25 people attending

Sunday night workshop anniversary went well, lots of good pie

Bethany group – 6-8 attending, looking to add a Tuesday meeting

Women's circle of friend – 35-40 most weeks, this Saturday will be a panel since it's the 5th.

Bennett meeting – 630 on Tuesday Bennett community church. New people showing up

Rainbow group – 45 people at last meeting, usually about 20. Meeting upstairs of first Presbyterian church. Reworded opening to make it more of a safe space for attendees. New secretary, gabby, Devon is new GSR, Tom remains as treasurer. Charlotte is the new intergroup rep. Added to the meeting guide app to reference it being a safe place for LGBTIQQ.

New business

Treatment – Bridging the gap – to dcm's or treatment, we need to take it to the dcm's to make sure they have a voice. Please take this to your DCM's and get their thoughts.

3 options

- Leave as is – but cc chalice

- Give to Lincoln bridging the gap

- Give to dcms

Discussion on why dcm's need to decide this since they didn't decide to take it on

Motion – for Chalice(treatment) to work with Dean(Area treatment, remote communities, etc) to communicate to dcm's that treatment will handle bridging the gap for Lincoln. Also, includes communication back to dcm's that this change is happening. Taylor motioned and Ben seconded. 11 for and 0 against

Discussion – suggestion to reach it to Dean and ask to be cc'd on the emails to dcm's to get our arms around it.

Discussion – both getting the information is confusion. If treatment needs help, they can reach out to dcm's.

Discussion that intergroup isn't meeting remote community's needs, retirement centers, nursing homes, assisted living centers, etc. There isn't a committee currently supporting that, there is one at the area level. Dave volunteered to lead. We would like to start announcing it,

Motion for remote community committee and Dave to chair, Ben motioned, and Ali seconded.

Discussion – need to define scope, budget, etc before voting it in.

Brandy tabled this

Charlie would like to eliminate the Lincoln intergroup meeting list. Link to the area one instead. It's a duplication of effort, since he needs to notify area to get into the meeting guide app. Question on if there are some listed locally and not on the meeting guide app? There is no requirement that groups be registered for either of them. Will have example next month.

Bill motioned to close and Ben seconded.

Respectfully submitted, Dawn S